From: <u>Greg Gamble</u>

To: annpetersen@comcast.net; Mike Hathaway; roger.lindsey@nashville.gov; Jennifer Szilagyi; Scott Harrison; Jimmy

Franks; Michael Orr; Alma Mclemore; mdadst@aol.com

Cc: danamclendon@mac.com; Jose Kreutz; Eric Wojak; Ryan McMaster; Scott Stokes; Emily Hunter; Amy Diaz-

Barriga; GLENN STOPHEL

Subject: Oakbrook PUD

Date:Wednesday, August 21, 2019 1:50:55 PMAttachments:Response to Adjoiners19-0819.pdf

ATTENTION COF staff: This email originated from outside the City of Franklin. Please use discretion when clicking on attachments & links from unknown senders or suspicious emails.

Dear Planning Commissioner.

Please find the attached letter of responses prepared by Thompson Thrift for Oakbrook proposed on Mallory Station. This letter of response has been provided to the Homeowner's Associations for Morningside 1 and 2. We met with the HOA boards this morning to review the letter. In addition to the responses, we were asked to make the following commitments to the HOA. We agree to all commitments, and are happy to submit them into the Planning Commission record.

Commitments:

- 1. Share the lease agreement for the residents and the restrictions.
- 2. Discourage the use of the private Morningside sidewalks to the north of Oakbrook.
- 3. Transition to Morningside with a 2-Story Town Home, per the Development Plan.
- 4. Share and discuss the Final Landscape Plan for the open space areas along Sunrise Circle within the Morningside HOA owned property. Provide irrigation to this area, and take over all maintenance responsibilities of the open space area and white fence along Sunrise Circle and adjacent to Oakbrook.
- 5. Protect the Sightlines from Sunrise Circle to Mallory Station.
- 6. When the town homes are converted to Condominium For-Sale Homes, the covenants must meet or exceed the covenants of Morningside.
- 7. Request No-Parking signs along Sunrise Circle, and if approved fund the installation of the signs.

I believe that many questions have been addressed with the commitments and with the responses provided in the attached letter.

We look forward to the discussion tomorrow night at the Planning Commission meeting.

Please do not hesitate to email me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Greg Gamble



615.975.5765 324 Liberty Pike, Suite 145
Franklin, TN 37064